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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 1st December 2014
Present:
Stuart Harries
Chairman


Mark Sains
Secretary


Chris Green
Treasurer


Dave Debnam
Vice President


Nathan Scott
Men’s Captain


Lynn Doyle
Ladies’ Captain


Helen Morris

Andy Ward


Kim Caddy

Zena Ellis

Thom Darby

1 Chairman’s Comments
As 2014 draws to a close, I hope that you have all achieved whatever running goals you set yourself for the year. If you did not, then hopefully this will only motivate you more for next year.


The three club places for next year’s London Marathon have gone to Nick Crane, Lorraine Webb and Elaine Harries, and Gary Fowler has won the place to the Edinburgh Marathon. I wish them all every success in the training and in the race itself, and I am really pleased that these places have gone to four people who will really make the most of them.


There will be a further raffle for a place in the Milton Keynes Marathon at the December social. This is being held on Thursday 18th December at Crawley Green Sports and Social Club, and I look forward to seeing you all there.


I would like to finish by wishing all Striders a very merry Christmas and a happy New Year, and I look forward to seeing you all again in 2015.
2 Apologies
No apologies were received.
3 Previous Minutes

Apart from using the wrong date, the minutes for November were agreed and accepted.
4 Matters Arising
The social night at the Barrels went well, so the committee is suggesting to continue using the Barrels as a location. Suggested dates for the next quarter are: Jan 22nd, Feb 19th, Mar 26th.
SH noted that with respect to the Luton Sports awards, Dave Hall won his category and Bill Barrett was runner up.

5 Secretary Report

MS presented quotes from 3 coach companies (Three Star, Marshalls and Barton Coach Company) for getting to the Brighton Southern Cross Country championships. Although the Three Star quote was slightly more, previous experience counted and so the committee chose the Three Star quote.
Correspondence from Amanda Rankin:

· Noted that Bedford Harries provide a beanie hat for all members who complete all the 3CXC and wondered whether Striders might do something similar. MS noted that Bedford was a far larger club and got their kit direct from a member (so reduced costs). Currently, there would not be enough members reaching the milestone to hit required numbers to get any reduced costs.

· Asked whether the club would be organising more races (MS replied indicating that it would be discussed in this meeting)

· Asked about purchasing a smaller/more portable flag for supporters to carry

· SH to check with Running Imp

Correspondence received from Phil Nitchen:

· Indicating that he was sorry to not be at the club recently, but has unfortunately been injured and started a new job

· MS replied wishing Phil speedy recovery and best wishes and hope to see him when he is next able to come up.

Correspondence received from 3 counties cross country about an incident at a meeting involving a young female runner.

· Few details were given, but everyone was gravely concerned

· Reminders were passed out that everyone should visibly wear club kit (& number) and that runners should always be vigilant

6 Treasurer’s Report

Cash: Approx £762
Bank: Approx £8932
7 Running Report by Nathan Scott and Lynn Doyle for Events in November 2014
We hope this November race report finds you all well and injury free and obviously training hard for your forth coming events.
We have a couple of late race entries to mention from last month.  Nick Crane, Pam Abbitt and Gary Fowler also ran the Love Luton Half Marathon. Well done all.  Gary reckons he was robbed by human error of a PB. I think he is referring to the course being measured short by a few hundred yards.  No worries Gary you can chase that PB and write it down on the appropriate month’s sheet.   Simon Norris also travelled far afield in September to participate in the Berlin marathon; he recorded a time of 4:20:36.  The following month found him partaking in yet another marathon this time in Amsterdam where he recorded a time of 5:27:32.  Any travel tips please ask Simon as he is such a globe trotter. Well done!
1st/2nd November The ever growing in popularity Parkruns are proving to be well supported by Stopsley Striders.  Especially Kate “Parkrun “ Neale who is aptly named for her endeavours to get a Luton Parkrun up and running. Kate and Amanda Rankin both ran the New Tring Parkrun on the 1st of this month and thoroughly enjoyed it as did Tony Burrows who ran the Milton Keynes Parkrun on the same day.  A PB of 4:12:07 was recorded this weekend by Tom Darby who ran the Stevenage Marathon. No stopping this fellow who seems to be on his way up (so to speak).
8th/9th November This weekend saw our very own top lady runner Miriam Tedder run the Seagrave 16 miler X country race in Leicester.  She put in a fantastic performance and although not a PB for this lady recorded a time of 2:20. Superb effort Miriam, keep promoting the Stopsley strip. Carla Greer enjoyed the experience of taking part in the Disneyland half marathon and recorded a time of 3:13:06.  A message from Mickey for you Carla, “he said he would run with you next time”!   Kate Neale secured a PB (woo hoo) in the St Albans Parkrun of 27:36. Well deserved and a massive pat on the back for you!  Last but by no means least to be mentioned for his performance over this weekend, is our very own John (never grumpy) Chapman.  John ran the Rockingham 10 and recorded a new PB of 69:35 as a V55 and was first V55 in this race. We applaud you and your superb effort and only hope that some of the up and coming Striders will be able to emulate these achievements.
15th/16th November The Dirt Half marathon held in Leighton Buzzard saw a field of seven Stopsley Striders take part in this ever popular event. These Striders were X captain Karen Ashby, Dave Debnam, Gill (best cake maker ever!!) McLaren, Phil Abbitt, Dave Hardwick, Amanda Rankin and Chris Hunter. Nobody recorded a PB in this event but all said that they thoroughly enjoyed it and would do it again. Great running everyone!  Kate Neale whilst liaising with officials and collating information on setting up the Luton Parkrun found time to run the Bedford Parkrun.  Does this lady never rest?  
Liz Davies and Stewart Read completed the 18 mile Shillington Shuffle off road navigation challenge in a PB time of 3.37 (1.37 for those who know better) and dragged me along to do it with them.  It was tough! Running with six inches of mud on your trail shoes is hard going. We proved our resilience and made it back. Would like to say that my orienteering skills were much needed. Liz and Stewart would still be out on the hills over by Hitchin if it wasn’t for me.  Paul Keech also competed in this event but did the 26 mile course.  He achieved this in a superb time of 5:41.  He was finished and home in his ice bath before we made it back.  Well done Paul! 
Chris Lamont although not racing and only out on a training run ran part of this course on the same day in the opposite direction.  A few unskilled orienteering runners/walkers thought he looked so professional they should follow him.  Bearbrook runners I believe. Good tactics Chris! Anything to help out fellow Striders (I am only jesting) 
Kim Caddy competed in the St Neots half marathon in a PB time of 1:57:09. Congratulations Kim your training is working wonders.  Zena  Ellis also participated in this event which is great as she usually has a “Ferrari to clean” on Sunday mornings (Please ask her for details)  Also this weekend our very own speed training secretary Mark Sains ran the Regents Park 10k.  This was obviously a great running weekend for Stopsley Striders and a superb effort by all.
November X Country: Round two of this year’s cross country took place in Northampton and saw a good number (28) of striders turn out to take on the multi-looped course. 
With a minutes silence beginning proceedings the starters whistle sounded and the early morning dew was soon being pounded by hundreds of pairs of feet. 
Once again Mark Sains led the charge of scorers for striders and finished in 38th place, followed very closely by Adrian Copp in 41st. Next in was Gez Fallon who finished in 62nd and managed to shake of Patrick Cosgrove who crossed the line in 68th. Having battled for position for the whole race it was Gez who won the battle… this time. 
Chris Lamont was next across the line in a very impressive 75th place and registering as fifth scorer. Chasing Chris down was Paul Davies who finished in 84th and the final scorer of the round was our chairman Stu Harries who finished just over the 100 mark in 101st place. 
The other male runners were Paul Keech, John Ryan, Andy Durrant, Gary Fowler, Daniel Mann, Kelvin Chadwick, Stewart Read, Willie “Smiler” Ellingham, Andy “photobomb” Ward, Lance Richardson and Matthew Crossland. 
The ladies had another strong race and it was great to see an impressive turn out in numbers. The three ladies scorers where Liz Rollinson who ran a great race to finish in 26th. Miriam Tedder followed her home in 29th and Geri Tate smashed her race to take 36th. 
The other female runners were Captain Lynn Doyle, Liz Davies, Karen Ashby, Kate “Parkrun” Neale, Zena Ellis, Amanda Rankin and Helen Morris. 
It was superb to see so many striders make the journey to race for the club. We have a great team and wonderful spirit. Well done everyone who raced. We admire everyone who braves the cold, rain, mud and goodness knows what else to run in their club colours. 
A great turnout and strong team meant that after event 2 the men’s team retained 10th place out of 13 but the ladies moved up the rankings and sit in 7th position out of 13. Overall Stopsley striders sit in 8th position approximately 150 points ahead of Boxfit and approximately 50 points behind Olney Runners. Bring on Wing, and that river! 
Round three saw the biggest team yet from Stopsley striders as a huge 40 striders took to the field. Considering the horrendous weather it was impressive to see so many striders take on the course and that river! 
For the third event in a row Mark led the way and finished in 38th place with Lee Murphy close on his heels in 41st place, Adrian followed in 53rd place. Next in saw Gez win his personal battle with Pat once again coming in 59th and 67th respectively. Paul and Chris Lamont completed the scorers which saw all of our men’s scorers over the line under 85th place. For the ladies first across the line this time was Miriam Tedder in a brilliant 20th place with Linda Scanlan just a few places back in 27th. To round off the scorers was our women’s Captain Lynn Doyle who crossed the line in 42nd place and proceeded to once again offer her medical assistance to someone in need. 
All other runners on the day were (in finishing order) Stu harries, Paul Keech, Danny Kelly, Andy Reid, Glynn Simmons, John Ryan, Thom Darby, Chris Green, Allen Weir, Andy Durrant, Ben Bodsworth, Lix Davies, Richard Harding, Gary Fowler, Daniel Man, Kim Caddy, Graham Busch, Dave Debnam, Stewart Read, Wille Ellingham, Simon Cain, Phil Abbitt, Kate Neale, Lance Richardson, Matt Crossland, Tony Reilly, Andy Ward, Amanda Rankin, Pam Abbitt  and Helen Morris. 
What a list!!! 
Another superb effort from all involved which has meant that after event 3 the men moved to 8th place in the league and the women moved up to 7th. Overall we sit in 7th place out of 13 teams.
With the next cross country race in North Herts on the 21st December  we think Santa hats and\or reindeer antlers are a must!
We would also like to say congratulations to fellow Stopsley Strider, Adrian Moore for getting out there and completing his first training run nearly five months to the day after illness.  Much praise Adrian, we applaud you.
On a sadder note Stopsley Strider Dave Thompson arranged a meal in memory of a dear friend of his and also a long standing member of Striders Alan Taylor who sadly past away.  Eighteen Stopsley Striders joined his wife Jenny on Saturday night in honour of his memory. A good time was had by all and his memory will live on.  We say goodbye and God bless.
Please remember to put your names down on the race record sheet if you wish to be included in the monthly report. If your names not down you can’t bask in the glory.
Please also remember to wear reflective running gear with the nights and mornings now dark. We want you to be seen and to be safe.
8 Strider of the Month

Strider of the Month was awarded to:

· Gerri Tate
9 Organisation of Future Races
Kate Neale has got confirmation that Wardown Park can be used for a Parkrun
· SH to contact Kate
· Striders can offer kit & advertise, but any commitments are at a personal level rather than club level

SH to contact Chris Mclaren about using the Stopsley XC course for a trail race

· If it is out of football season, then the pitches do not have to be block booked, and the council may allow use of the changing rooms.

· Suggested time: August

10 Memorial/Named Awards
The committee decided that rather than having a named award (and setting a precedent), Striders would pass on a small memorial award to the recently bereaved families.
11 A.O.B

MS asked about the award scheme. He is currently collecting the information and needs to follow up with Elaine Harries on what was previously done

MS asked for any 2014 race sheets to be passed on to handle the club championships.

DD asked about changing the design of the club championship certificates (as we are almost out of the previous version). The committee voted on using one of ZE’s proposed designs. ZE will handle the certificates once places have been confirmed.

DD asked about organising a club trip. The committee is to have a look for relevant events that contain multiple distances.

AW asked about having a hoody top in the club kit. DD had some quotes, but no decision was made.

AW provided details on the affiliating with the British Triathlon Federation. The committee agreed to move forward and provide a club affiliation.

· Need to provide a job description for the Welfare Officer required by the BTF

· The position can currently be handled by: TD, KC, ZE

Meeting on January 5th will be for the awards night.
· SH to contact active club coaches

· Multiple people will need to help with citations

· Need to confirm what the categories are for

· primarily whether the age categories should be biased more to racing or to club contributions
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